MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK

Executive Board Minutes

March 14, 2011

Call to Order:  The regular meeting of the MLN Executive Board was called to order at 11 a.m. on March 14, 2011 at the Parkersburg & Wood County Public Library by Judy Gunsaulis, Chair.  Members present were:  Judy Gunsaulis, Joanna Thompson, Emilee Seese, Eva McGuire, Brian Raitz, Sarah Palfrey, Suzette Lowe, Danny McMillion, Ann Farr, and Vicky Terry.  Guests were:  Amy Lilly and Heather Shock.

Minutes:  The minutes were approved as presented.

Committee Reports

· Circulation Committee – Emilee Seese, committee chair, had nothing new to report.  Brian Raitz stated that he had contacted Tammy Richards and III in regards to bills.  Parkersburg has noticed many items being billed, but no notice being generated for email or print.  This issue is being looked at by Innovative.  If any new information comes, Brian will share with all of MLN.
· Cataloging Committee – Vicky Terry, committee chair, reported that the Cataloging Committee would meet on March 29, 2011, at 1 p.m. at the Summersville Public Library.
· OPAC – Brian Raitz, committee chair, reported that some changes he had made to the OPAC were changed back to the way they were after he received the results of a survey regarding those changes.  Amy Lilly volunteered to be on the committee.
Old Business

· Prism Project – The Prism Project was discussed.  Some libraries had created book lists for the project as requested, but heard nothing in response.  Some libraries also did not know who their assigned teacher contact was for the project.
· Library Commission – Heather Shock announced the employment of Shannon Neu, who would be in charge of authority control for WVLC and the Archives.  The need for an agreement between MLN and the Library Commission on authority control was discussed.  Neu will be attending the Cataloging Committee meeting on March 29.  
· WV Deli – The governing board of WV Deli met in early March and they are currently taking new members.  Libraries that join now would go live June 1.  Various aspects of this issue were discussed, including technical issues, the sliding fee scale, and publisher issues.
New Business

· IUG Enhancements – Suzette Lowe discussed this year’s IUG enhancements voting.  She volunteered to send a list of possible enhancements to MLN Board members for input.
· MLN General Meeting – possible dates and training topics for this year’s MLN General Membership Meeting were discussed.  Ann Farr will chair the Election Committee.  

· MLN Executive Board Election -  Vicky Terry and Eva McGuire agreed to serve as this year’s Nominating Committee.

Adjournment


There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 1:20 p.m. The next MLN Board meeting will be held on June 6, 2011, at 10:30 p.m. at the Raleigh County Public Library.

